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FAQs Vendors 

 

I have a State contract with DHS and DMHAS. Is my contract still active? 

Yes, direct State service contracts are administered under the authority, laws, and procedures of 

the N.J. Department of Treasury on behalf of Executive Branch agencies and the terms and 

conditions of your contract are not affected by this transition. For more information about State 

contracts, please visit the Division of Purchase and Property’s website at 

http://www.state.nj.us/treasury/purchase/ or NJSTART, the State’s eProcurement solution, at 

http://www.njstart.gov/  

 

Will my State Contract Manager change? 

If a change is made to a State Contract Manager for an existing direct State service contract, 

vendors will be promptly notified. These changes are also memorialized as written amendments 

to the State contracts. Each situation will be reviewed on a case-by-case basis.   

 

I have a third-party contract with DHS and DMHAS. Is my contract still active? 

Other contracts administered by DHS include third party contracts such as housing services, 

respite services, prevention services, and mental health and addiction services. These contracts 

are executed under a separate authority than the direct State service contracts, as DHS has its 

own contracting policies and procedures. Third-party contracts that are active at the time of the 

transition will not be affected.  
 

How long would it take DOH to integrate DMHAS into the Department as it relates to 

contracts and services? 

With the transition of the entire Division, all DMHAS contracts and services would be 

maintained. 

 

How will this transition affect how I bid on DMHAS-related work? 

For direct State service contracts, procurement opportunities related to DMHAS will be 

advertised through the State’s eProcurement solution, NJSTART, at http://www.njstart.gov/ 

DOH is working toward a seamless transition. 

 

Will any of my payments be delayed as a result of this transition? 

The Department and DMHAS are committed to a seamless transition and we do not expect any 

payments to be delayed. 

 

Will grants administration change as a result of the transition? 
 

DOH and DMHAS currently uses different software packages for the submission and processing 

of grant awards.  DOH will analyze the grant management systems with the goal of incorporating 

DMHAS into DOH’s current System for Administering Grants Electronically (SAGE).   We 

expect this assessment to be made between October 1, 2017 through December 31, 2017. 

 

Before DMHAS grantees are integrated into the DOH SAGE system, training will be provided 

on the SAGE system and processes. Changes will apply to grants starting on July 1, 2018. 
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